
 
 

AGENDA FOR BOARD OF APPEALS 
 

A Board of Appeals meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 12, 2025 at 12:00 PM  
in the Council Chambers at City Hall, 819 Superior Avenue, Tomah, WI. 

 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/7689466740pwd=dEdLR2hXK0ZYMk1qNU5vNFlwMzdSZz09&omn=81531078
288 

Meeting ID: 768 946 6740 Passcode: Tomah2020 

AGENDA 

A. Call to Order - Roll Call 

B. Discussion and approval of the Ignite Dispensary variance application 

ADJOURNMENT 
 
 

NOTICE: It is possible that a quorum of members of other governmental bodies of the municipality may be in 
attendance at the above-stated meeting to gather information.  No action will be taken by any governmental body at 
the above-stated meeting other than the governmental body specifically referred to above in this notice.  Please note 
that, upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through 
appropriate aids and services.  For additional information or to request this service, contact Nicole Jacobs, City Clerk, 
at 819 Superior Avenue, Tomah, WI 54660. 
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Property Owner: 

MWRCD LLC 

24714 Embay Ave, Tomah, WI 54660 

 

Business Owner: Ignite Dispensary Tomah LLC 

Timothy Frey  

612-599-9000 

761 W Beaverbrook Ave, Suite 4 

Spooner, WI 54801  

 

Site Address:  

Ignite Dispensary Tomah LLC 

111 W Andres St 

Tomah, WI 54660 

 

Existing sign structure is located near the intersection of N Superior Avenue and W Andres 
Street, 18 feet from the right-of-way line of Andres street. This sign structure is currently 
being used to identify the business, Ignite Dispensary & Cigar, located at 111 W Andres St.  

Per the Tomah Municipal code 52-152, “No part of any freestanding sign shall be closer 
than 20 feet to any public right-of-way”, we are requesting a variance to this as the pre-
existing sign structure is 18 feet from the right-of-way line, only a 2 foot deviation from the 
20 foot requirement.  

This variance, upon aproval, would allow the business owner to replace the sign faces of 
the pre-exisiting freestanding structure. There are no structural alterations of size or 
dimensions being proposed by current owner.  

This pole sign has existed since 1995, when the current ordinance was put in place in 1993. 
The current property owner is now expected to take on the burden of the previous owner’s 
noncompliance. The city of Tomah granted an electrical permit for the electric run under 
the paved road for this pole sign.  
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Ignite Dispensary is new to this area and we make sure to do everything by the books, 
within compliance, which is an expensive venture where it matters. We’ve worked hard to 
refresh the building that has sat vacant for years, as well as integrate into the community 
and share our mission of providing education and high quality products to customers. 
Submitting this variance is important to us in that we do not have the necessary funds to a 
reverse the negligent decision of others 30 years ago.  

We greatly appreciate your attention and consideration in this matter, and hope we will be 
able to continue serving the community with the momentum we’ve built.  
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